
 

Date: Thursday, Jan. 20, 2022 
To: MPAC Chair Buck & MPAC Members 
From: Jaye Cromwell, Legislative & Engagement Coordinator 
Subject: Election of Officers at MPAC January 2022 meeting 

 
To MPAC Chair Buck & MPAC Members, 
 
At our first MPAC meeting of the year on January 26th MPAC will need to take action to vote in its 
officers for the year. The MPAC officer nominating committee, consisting of Mayor Buck, 
Commissioner Jayapal, Mayor Callaway, and Councilor Lewis met at the beginning of the month to 
nominate members. In accordance with MPAC’s bylaws, recommends the following nominations: 
 

• MPAC Chair: Lake Oswego Mayor Joe Buck 
• Vice Chair: Gresham Councilor Vince Jones-Dixon 
• Second Vice Chair: Washington County Commissioner Pam Treece 

 
Sincerely, 
Jaye Cromwell 
Legislative & Engagement Coordinator 
 
 
 
 

 


